Dear Bobby:

I just received your letter and the clippings. They are both very interesting and I was happy to receive them both. I will see that Mit gets to read both your letter and, when he has an opportunity, to peruse the clipping.

I am working now on my fifth Jayhawk Rebounds which will be out in a short while and we will send you one. I will not write much today, only to tell you that as soon as you get your paper ready have it registered, return receipt requested, and send it to me here at Robinson Gymnasium. Mrs. Hulteen said she would be happy to do your paper for you, so the sooner you get it to me the better she will be able to get it back to you on the time that you wish it.

Everything is going along splendidly here. Mit and Isabel were my guests at Rotary dinner Monday night. They had the Rotarians and their wives present - Rotaryams, you know we call them.

I will write you again when the Jayhawk Rebounds comes out. With love and best wishes.

Affectionately,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Pfc. Robert E. Allen, Co. E, Nu Sigma Nu, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia 4, Pa.